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ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 

Called Meeting - February 18, 1986 - 6:00 p.m. 
Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 

MINUTES -------

A SPECIAL WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL AND THE ANDERSON COUNTY 
ELECTION COMMISSION WAS HELD ON FEBRUARY 18, 1986 AT 6:00 P.M. IN THE CONFERENCE 
ROOM - THIRD FLOOR. 

PRE SEN T -------

James M. "Jimmy" Cox, District #1 
David L. Hooper, District #2 
Robert L. Wiles, District #3 

Daniel A. Rhodes, District #4 
Chairman Harold E. Beebe, District #5 

Mike Mullinax, County Attorney 
David Watson, Administrator 

Rusty Burns, Asst. Administrator 
Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 

Election Commission 
Chairman James R. McClure 

Dr. Paul A. Talmadge 
Mr. Bowen M. Wakefield 

Ms. Teresa J. Wright 

Mr. Beebe called the meeting to order and asked the chairman of the Election 
Commission to present their request concerning the purchase of a voting system for 
Anderson County. Mr. McClure informed the Council that the Election Commission would 
not be able to wait until July 1 to purchase a new voting system for the county, 
because it would take 90 - 120 days for delivery and time to train workers would be 
very limited. He said that State Comptroller General Earle Morris had talked with 
several members of Council about the possibility of 75% funding from the State to help 
pay for the pilot project. Members of the Legislative Delegation stated that they 
believed that the money would not be available and recommended to Mr. McClure that 
the Election Commission go ahead with the purchase of the punch card system. Mr. Rhodes 
asked that the members of the Election Commission talk with Comptroller General Morris 
before they made a decision. After some discussion, Mr. McClure informed the Council 
that the Election Commission would recommend that the punch card voting system be 
purchased immediately. Council received all remarks as information and a vote (decision) 
would be made at the 7:00 meeting. 

Council adjourned at 6:30 a.m. 

• Respectfully submitted, 

~~ 
Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 
ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 


